
Lemoyne Municipal Authority – Summary Report to Council  

July 12, 2022 Meeting 

General: 

 During public comment I reported that two items were discussed at the last Council work session. We 
discussed the potential ice pigging project at Northside Pump Station but will defer any action until staff and the 
engineer determine if other, less costly, solutions are effective. I also reported that a resident who has been 
notified of the need to separate a “party-line” lateral has requested a one-year delay for compliance. Action will 
take place at the next meeting; discussion appeared to favor approval.  

Operators Report: 

 Discharge limits for phosphorus were exceeded in May and likely will exceed in June. Actions have been 
taken to address the issue. 

 Still waiting on parts for the installation of new digester diffusers.  

 Spare parts have been located to replace some worn parts on the Northside pumps to attempt to alleviate 
reduced pumping capacity. Pending results, the ice pigging of the force main has been postponed. 

Engineer activities for prior month: 

 LMA has received both the new NPDES permit and the Water Quality Management Permit for the UV 
system installation. Mr. Knouse alerted the Authority that a condition on the WQM permit states that an ordinance 
must be enacted to require abandonment of all cesspools and septic tanks on properties that can access a public 
sewer. (The Borough needs to review the exact language relative to our current ordinances.) 

Treasurers Report: 

 Bank balance end of December 2021 (rounded) - $1,376,000 

 Debt balance end of December 2021 (rounded) - $13,364,000 

Solicitors Report: None 

New Business: None 

Old Business: None 

Gene Koontz 


